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Centenary United Methodist Church 

203 E. Grove Ave  Å  Effingham  IL  62401 

217-342-2030  Å  www.effinghamcumc.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us on Sunday, September 10 th , 

right after Sunday School at 11:30am  

at the Red Pavilion at Evergreen Park  

for an All Church Picnic!  
 

The church will provide fried chicken, lemonade, iced tea, and paper products.  

Please bring a dish to share.  

We will also be playing flag football, in a reprise of last yearõs fun game! 

COME AND JOIN US FOR AN AFTERNOON  

OF FUN, FOOD, AND FELLOWSHIP! 
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E-cycle 
Saturday, September 30, 2017  8:00am-12:00 noon 

Centenary United Methodist Church in Effingham, Illinois,  

is hosting electronic recycling on Saturday, September 30, 2017,  

from 8:00am -12:00 noon.  
  

Items accepted are anything that has a power source.  

For example, humidifiers, cell phones, computers, TVõs, radios,  

copy machines, washer, dryers, microwaves, etc.   
  

Please note:  We will be charging $35.00 for EACH old style TV or computer monitor 

or electronics with CRT (cathode ray tube) 

All other recycling will be a free will donation.   

(A donation is greatly appreciated to off-set the expense of the Recycling Program.) 

 

(We are looking for CUMC volunteers to help accept, sort, and  

load the items as they are dropped off.)  

Brookstone Estates 

Nancy Bazzell  Y  Darlene Roberts   

 

Lakeland Rehab & Health 

Ruth Scheets  Y  Helen Wakefield  Y   Betty White    

Wanda Crews  Y  Kay Groves  Y  Gwen Merry 

 

Villas of Holly Brook 

Joyce Mietzner 

 

The Glenwood 

Esther Craig  Y  Doris White    

Eileen Cumming 

  

Lavender Ridge 

Verna Purdy  Y  Chrystal Peters  Y  Dale Smith 

 

Lutheran Care, Altamont 

Melba Middlesworth  Y  Gladys Gabel  

 

Willowbrook  

Sallie Johnson  Y  Marian Dunlap 

09/01   Sally Tingley 

   Daylene Johnson 

09/02   Charlotte Flessner 

   Sylus Mitchell 

09/03   Nancy Reed 

   Calvin Mitchell 

   Samson Slifer 

09/04   Claude Coats 

09/05   Dan Hargis 

09/06   Marla Geurin 

   Cheryl Sills 

   Sarah Woelfer 

09/07   Jamie Bloemer 

   Ed Browne 

   Addison Clark 

09/08   Linda Youngblood 

   Casey Deters 

09/10   Cynthia Wise 

09/11   Bayleigh Stockman 

   Sarah Lissak 

09/12   Andrea Sills 

   Ashley Sills 

09/13   Wayne Clausius 

   Carol Warfield 

   Colby Minter 

09/14   Jeri Lewis 

09/15   Jaxon Thacker 

09/16   Linda Lewis 

   Jayne Miller 

09/18   Tom Caldwell 

   Scott Kreke 

09/19   John Bloemer 

   Chelsea Spence 

09/20   Bill Totten 

09/21   Bev Phelps 

   Alexandra Prince 

09/22   Patrick Johnson 

   Stephen Klosterman 

   Jann Rhodes 

09/25   Sue Heth 

09/28   David Awalt 

 

September Birthdays Friends under Extended Care 
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It is a rich and full menu of opportunities from which each person and family can choose a unique 

combination of experiences that will nurture faith development. 

 

This Fall I will assist our Young Adults to find avenues for faith development in the midst of their busy 

lives of jobs, school, and family. On Sunday, September 17 at 10:15 in the Fellowship Hall, I will have a 

conversation with any and all young adults who would like to meet with me on this topic.  

 

Wednesday, September 6 at 6:00 in the Meeting Room, I will begin teaching an Adult Bible Study. 

CHILDCARE WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR CHILDREN 0-5th GRADE. I often hear people say they donôt 

come to Bible Study because they donôt know anything about the Bible, or they donôt understand it. You 

donôt need to know anything about the Bible for this study. You wonôt be put on the spot to give an answer 

to anything unless you want to share. There will be no tests. Questions are not only welcome, but 

encouraged as they can lead to a transformation of ñthe mindò.  This immersive experience will be ongoing 

so we can truly work toward discerning the good, pleasing and perfect will of God. 

 

Godôs blessings be with you as you discern how to be about the work of transforming your mind. 

 

Pastor Christine 

Dear Friends, 

 

I appreciated Bill Tottenôs Childrenôs Sermon on Sunday, August 13. That was the day we celebrated the 

Blessing of the Backpacks. I found it appropriate that he talked about how each of us is unique and learns 

in different ways. I welcome his perspective because it is not only true about how we grow in knowledge 

about the things of the world, but also how we grow spiritually. Romans 12:2 tells us, ñDo not conform to 

the pattern of this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your mind. Then you will be able to test 

and approve what Godôs will isðhis good, pleasing and perfect will.ò The word for ñmindò in this 

passage refers not only to the intellect, but also to oneôs feelings and will. This verse refers to the 

reorienting of the whole person toward Godôs ways.  

 

During my short time here, I have already come to realize there are a myriad of ways for personôs minds 

to be transformed here at Centenary United Methodist Church. These include:  

· Corporate Worship 

· Sunday School 

· Youth Group 

· Confirmation 

· Service/Mission Projects 

· United Methodist Women 

· Centenary Quilters 

· Centenary Servants 

· Centenary Committees, Teams 

& Work Groups 

· Music Ministry 

· Vacation Bible School 

· Praying for One Another 

· Retreats 

· Congregational Fellowship 

Events 

· Hospitality Team 

· Book Club 

· Camp 

· Short-Term and Seasonal 

Studies 
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       I recently got Nichole Nordemanõs latest album, Every Mile 
Mattered  that was released at the end of July.  The album is really 
good, but Iõve found myself listening to one song in particular a 

little more than the others, the second track, Youõre Here.  In the 
song, Nichole talks about how she experienced God in her youth 

through the church and through the familiar people in her life and 
then as she grew older in different ways, including the difficult 
times as a source of peace and comfort.  The chorus goes like this:  

 

Anywhere you are is sanctuary  

Everywhere you are is where I'm free  

Youõre here, youõre here 

The only invitation that you need, is the very air I breathe  

Youõre here, youõre here 

I will never be alone, you will be always be my home  

ôCause Youõre here 

  

This reminds me of the words of Psalm 139:7 -12 (CEB):  
 

Where could I go to get away from your spirit?  

Where could I go to escape your presence?  

If I went up to heaven, you would be there.  

If I went down to the grave, you would be there too!  

If I could fly on the wings of dawn, stopping to rest only on the far side of the ocean ñeven 

there your hand would guide me; even there your strong hand would hold me tight!  

If I said, òThe darkness will definitely hide me; the light will become night around me,ó 

even then the darkness isnõt too dark for you! 

Nighttime would shine bright as day, because darkness is the same as light to you!  

 

There is absolutely no where we could go to be apart from Godõs presence.  God is with 
us always, we never have to feel alone.  In a world that is so full of chaos, evil, injustice, 

and pain, this is such a comforting thing to remember.  Even in the midst of the worst 
of it all, God is with us ñnot causing the pain and chaos, but working for good in the 

midst of it and bringing us peace and love.   

 

       As you journey through this fall season and beyond, I encourage you to look for 

God around you and to take time to bask in Godõs presence with you and to know Godõs 
peace and love surrounding you.  Let us draw closer to God as God surrounds us each 

and every moment!  

 

Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Jessica  



5 

Youth Group 2017-2018 is on a new night at a new time!  

Join us Wednesday evenings from 6 to 8pm for youth 

group!  Weôll start with dinner, have Bible study, and 

then do a fun activity, game, or project.  We hope you will 

join us for a fall season filled with lots of fun!  

 

Here is what we have coming up this month: 

Wednesday Evenings ï 6 to 8pm 

 

 

September 6 th : A food fight! Come ready to get messy and have tons of fun! 

September 13: Human Hungry Hungry Hippos, youôll have to come to see how it all works. 

September 20:  Power Washing Fun, weôll be washing the church tables as a service project. 

September 27:  Crab Soccer, have you ever tried to play soccer while walking like a crab?  

Nowôs your chance! 

 

September 24 th  from 4 -8pm  we will be having a fundraiser at Culverôs in Effingham.  We will 

need help clearing tables, running food, and greeting people at the door.  If you would you, your 

friends, or even your family would like to help us raise some money for youth activities this year, 

let Pastor Jessica know as soon as possible (jessica@effinghamcumc.com). 

 

There will be a brief meeting for the parents of junior high students on September 6 th  at 8pm  to 

discuss the Jr. High NOW Initiative (formerly known as YAR).  

 
 There are several ways to stay up to date on Youth Group Happenings: 

· Check out the schedule at http://www.effinghamcumc.com/YouthGroup   

· Like our Facebook  page Centenary UMC Youth  

· Follow us on Twitter  @cumceffingham  

Attention all 3rd, 4th and 5th Graders! Junior 

Youth Group will on Sunday, September 17 th  

from 2 -3pm for a Photo Scavenger Hunt. We will 

meet the third Sunday of every month from 2 -

3pm through May.  We play games, do activities, 

share a snack and learn about our faith.  Come and 

join us and bring a friend!  

 

**We will need parents or other adults to help each month.  If you are interested in doing 
this please contact Pastor Jessica to get signed up.  

mailto:jessica@effinghamcumc.com
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WRITERS NEEDED!!! 
2017 Advent Devotional 

 

We are putting together a Centenary United Methodist Church Advent Daily Devotional for 2017 and we 

would love your help in writing it.  Our collection will need 22 devotions to cover all of Advent this year 

(December 3rd to December 24th).  It would be our honor to include a devotion of yours in this collection. 

If you donõt know a scripture passage to use, we can supply you with a list of suggested scriptural 

readings for each day of Advent.  But, of course, you are free to write on a scripture passage of your 

own choosing. 

You can reserve one of the 22 slots on the signup sheet in the connection area, or by calling the church 

office.  We would need your devotion submitted by November 5th.  Please send it to 

chris@effinghamcumc.com as a WORD document so it can be appropriately compiled with the other 

devotions for a seamless distribution. 

Adult Bible Study 

Pastor Christine welcomes everyone of adult age to join her for a new Adult Bible 

Study.  Starting on Wednesday, September 6 at 6:00 in the Meeting Room, this 

class will take you on a guided tour of the books of the Bible. 

Much more than just a few quick lessons, or even a short 4-week seminar, this 

immersive experience will be ongoing so that you can truly know the holy 

scriptures and discern the good, pleasing, and perfect will of God.  

You donôt need to know anything about the Bible for this study. You wonôt be put on the spot to give an 

answer to anything unless you want to share. There will be no tests. You only need to come with an open 

mind and an open heart.  Questions are encouraged, for greater understanding comes from opening your mind 

to the answers.  We hope you will join us to experience the Bible as you never have before. 

CHILDCARE WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR CHILDREN 0 -5th GRADE.  

Young Adult Conversation With Pastor Christine  

 

Sunday, September 17, 2017 -  10:15 -  Fellowship Hall  

 

Conversation about what forms of spiritual formation,  

small group interactions and faith development  

are most helpful to you.  

mailto:chris@effinghamcumc.com


7 

Pastoral Care 

In order to make the best use of pastoral time and to ensure that we donôt miss 

opportunities to offer pastoral care, we are asking that you contact the church 

office (217) 342-2030, Pastor Jessica (217) 652-2225, and/or Pastor Christine 

(618) 251-4879 directly if you or a loved one is in the hospital or if you have a 

need for some other form of pastoral care.  

The CUMC Mitten Tree ï Coming this October!  

The Centenary UMC Mitten Tree will return the first Sunday in 

October!  

Children of all ages (0 -100+) are invited to purchase a pair of mittens 

or a stocking cap to donate to other children who may not have the 

warm clothes needed for the winter season.  

You are invited to place your donated items on the Mitten Tree 

branches at the front of the sanctuary.  

All donated hats, mittens, gloves, and scarves will be delivered to our local Catholic 

Charities organization.  

Thank you to all who feel led to participate in this mission project!   This is our 

opportunity to become the difference within our Effingham community.  We appreciate 

all of your help and support!  

Giving Bibles to Young Disciples  

September 9 -10 

As is tradition in our church, we will once again be giving Bibles to our Third Graders.  Our 

small groups study Scripture and our pastors preach directly from The Bible.  It's part of 

who we are as a church and receiving their first bible is a very important moment in a 

young personõs life. 

On Saturday, September 9th and Sunday, September 10th, our Third Graders will receive 

their bibles in a ceremony during church services.  The Bibles are kid -friendly and age -

appropriate; Easy to read with pictures and helpful study boxes throughout.  Itõs a perfect 

way for our kids to discover the written word.  

Contact our church office at 324 -2030, chris@effinghamcumc.com, or  

kim@effinghamcumc.com and be sure we have your Third Grader on our list, and then 

join us in worship on Saturday, September 9th or Sunday, September 10th.  
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BAGS TO MATS 

We are asking people to bring in plastic bags and place them in the purple tub sitting 

by the Welcome Center. This is an ongoing recycling project. 

The plastic bags will be crocheted into mats to take to shelters for homeless people to 

use, and it takes 600-700 Walmart size bags to make one mat. 

Thank you for your support for this worthwhile cause.  

United Methodist Women 

Pick It Up Effingham ð Saturday, September 16 at 8:00am 

We are scheduled to meet at Menards 

Would you like to be a part of Pick It Up Effingham?  

This is a great way for us to show Christ as we make a difference in our community.  If you would like to 

join us, you have to be 10 years of age and sign a release form.  Call the office today if you want to 

help with this community project.   

Ruth and Max White will be celebrating their  

60th Wedding Anniversary  

on September 1st 

Please help their celebration by sending a card to: 
2502 Cumberland Court 

Effingham, IL 62401 

In case of cardiac arrest,  

the church has an AED (automated external defibrillator)  

behind the Welcome Center.  

Our nursery is available in room 15 on the main level.  It is staffed and open during our 

Sunday morning 9am worship service and during the 10:15am Sunday School hour.  

Children ages birth to four are welcome to be dropped off here, but we love the sound 

of children in worship. 

There are crayons and coloring sheets available from the ushers to take to the pews 

and a table with crayons and coloring books in the back of the sanctuary. 

Beginning Wednesday, September 6 at 6:00 pm, Adult Bible Study will begin and childcare will be 

available for children 0-5th grade. 
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Book Club for Young Readers  

September 7 at 6:00 p.m.  

We are planning on discussing Wonderstruck and favorite books at the September and 
October meetings.  (There is one copy of Wonderstruck in the children's library at 
church.)   You don't have to read it before the September meeting. We will plan on 
going to see Wonderstruck at the theater in October. 

A brief description of Wonderstruck by Brian Selznick:  

Ben and Rose secretly wish their lives were different. Ben longs for the father he has never known. Rose dreams 

of a mysterious actress whose life she chronicles in a scrapbook. When Ben discovers a puzzling clue in his 

mother's room and Rose reads an enticing headline in the newspaper, both children set out alone on desperate 

quests to find what they are missing. 

These two independent stories are set fifty years apart. Ben's story told in words and Rose's in pictures, weave 

back and forth with mesmerizing symmetry. How they unfold and ultimately intertwine will surprise you, challenge 

you, and leave you breathless with wonder. 

All young readers are welcome to join us and bring a friend or two!  
 
(Wonder will be our next book and movie!  Pastor Jessica has copies of Wonder to share.  For any questions 
ask Pastor Jessica or Deena Ballard.) 

ALLELUIA CHOIR meets on Sunday mornings at 8:00 a.m.  

NO ALLELUIA CHOIR REHEARSAL on Sunday, September 17 and October 15 

 

CHRISTMAS CANTATA rehearsals begin October 18 at 7:00 p.m.  

                                NO CHRISTMAS CANTATA REHEARSAL on Wednesday, November 22 

Christmas Cantata òThis Little Childó 
Performances will be December 16 and 17  

Attention All Children and Youth! 

Starting in September, Centenary is inviting all of our children and youth to join the Music Ministry 

through your special talents.  We are looking for Special Music performances during our church 

services and weôd love to showcase you! 

Can you sing?  Perfect!  Can you play an instrument?  Weôd love to hear it!  Any ages of youth are 

welcome.  Ann and Kendra will be happy to help you find music that best showcases your talents 

and they are happy to help you get prepared. We want this coming year to be one of new musical 

experiences for everyone.  And weôd love for you to take this chance and show off the talent that 

lies within you. 

Please give us a call if you are interested   

Ann Roedl at 217-240-4058 or Kendra Johnson 217-821-9506. 
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SLOWING TIME  Seeing the Sacred Outside Your Kitchen Door                       

By Barbara Mahany    208 pages    Nurturing For Community 

Beginning in winter and tracing the seasons through the year, Mahany 
celebrates sacredness that is gathered through the art of paying attention, 
savoring moments and cultivating stillness.  

By making room for God and finding Godly specks in the mundane, she pinpoints divinity in the 
nooks and crannies of our everyday world.  

Quilters  
QUILT OF THE MONTH FOR SEPTEMBER 

 

Here is a new item for you to check out.  It is hand embroidered 

and quite cute.  The animals are in colors that a child would 

like.   

It is on display in the lobby and will stand out among the other 

quilts.  Stop and check it out as you go to church in September 

or at the church for a meeting.  

UMW Women  

Will be collecting items for the  

U M W District meeting  

from September 2nd through September 17th  

Please bring love gifts for: 

Cunningham Childrenõs Home: 

Men's body wash and  gift cards of at least $20 from Walmart, Target, Dollar General,          

Dollar Tree, Wendy's, Pizza Hut and Monicalõs Pizza, as well as  Box tops for Education.  

ßßßßßß 

Lessie Bates Davis Neighborhood House:  

all types of cleaning supplies  

These items will be delivered on September 19th to the representatives at the District meeting 

at Paris, Il. 
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SEPTEMBER 

Nancy Caldwell, 821-6469  

Craig and Beth Lindvahl  

Julie Stephens 

Ken Ballard and Youth 

David and Jenny Burton and Adam, Jack,  

       Nicholas, and Lindsay  

Midwest Mission  
D I S T R I B U T I O N  C E N T E R 

NEW SUPPLY LIST FOR  

MIDWEST MISSION DISTRIBUTION CENTER 

Current needs 

Dry-Erase Markers   ·   Glue Sticks: .20 to .77 ounces 

Loose-leaf Lined Paper   ·   1-Subject Spiral-bound Notebooks  

MEALS FOR NEW MOMS 

Centenary is starting a program where we would like to bring meals to 

new moms for the first month after the baby is born to help them out.  

You can contact Kassaundra Slifer at (217)821 -9491 or e -mail her at 

misskayv@hotmail.com  to let her know of your due date and family size. In addition, 

please let her know of your likes/dislikes and food allergies of the family.  

 

VOLUNTEERS 

We are also in need of volunteers to help prepare and take meals to the mothers after they have 

their baby. Contact Kassaundra at (217)821-9491 or e-mail her at misskayv@hotmail.com.  

OCTOBER 

Jim and Laurie Borrelli, 259-7473 

Ed and Sue Ann Minor 

Ione Beals                                         

Kaye Kimpling                    

Brett and Brandie Mosher  

Would you like to be on the Welcome Team? 

This is a wonderful opportunity to meet new people, share a joyful moment with those persons you 

already know, and serve the church with Connection setup and the offering.  

Most members only serve one month a year. Please contact the church office 342-2030 to volunteer or 

be ready to respond "Yes! I'd love to be on the Welcome Team!" when Debbie Lappin (343-8706) asks 

you to join a team! 

mailto:misskayv@hotmail.com
mailto:misskayv@hotmail.com
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   PRAYER  REQUESTS  CAN  BE  SENT  TO :  

   The church office @ 342 -2030  

  Chris at chris@effinghamcumc.com  or   

   Kim at kim@effinghamcumc.com  

Centenary  Invades  Culverõs 

Sunday, September 24th 

from 4:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

Our youth group and other Centenarians will be helping at  

Culverõs as a youth group fund-raiser.   

Plan now to come Sunday for dinner, support our church, 

and have a great time in the process.  

Staff Office Hours  

In order to prevent confusion our staff hours are as follows: 

Chris Prince:  Monday through Thursday 7:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

Kim Mersman:  Monday 7:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.; Tuesday-Wednesday-Friday 7:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

The office is always closed for lunch from 12:00-1:00 p.m. 

If you would like to email us, please include both of our email addresses so we can ensure we 

will always be able to answer questions and help you out in a timely manner. 

Our email addresses are: chris@effinghamcumc.com and kim@effinghamcumc.com 

The office is closed Labor Day, September 4th   


